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 Where is the Wonder and the Surprise ? 

  
     I am having second thoughts on the season of Advent  . . . 
     It is meant to be four Sundays of preparing for the arrival of Christ. Mostly we 
think of it as getting ready for Christmas. I donôt really think that is possible! Of 
course we can plan and decorate and practice. Our music ministries (adult choir and 
handbells) are rehearsing. We are designing meaningful worship opportunities.  
Activities are being organized. We want to be ready!  
     But can we really be prepared? Other than some long foretold prophecies, I donôt 
see a lot of preparation in the first Christmas. Mary wasnôt planning for it. Joseph got 
caught off guard. They certainly didnôt have advance reservations went they got to 
Bethlehem, and there was no room in the inn. When I read the Christmas stories I see 
elements of surprise and discovering the unexpected. Lowly Shepherds are surprised 
by angelic announcements of Good News to them! Christ the Lord is a baby in a 
manger! The Magi or Wisemen were looking for a newborn king in the royal places 
of Jerusalem, not Bethlehem! Maybe we should follow these clues of scripture and 
relax our sense of control and trying to arrange Christmas.  
     Modern practices of gift giving often include asking the person what they ñwantò 
for Christmas ï what size, color, style and other details (and batteries) included.  
There is no surprise in the gifting! In some ways that tradition might be safe and easy, 
but thatôs not the point! What if we took the time to pick out something we want to 
give instead. Then the joy comes in pondering what to give that person, putting our 
own thought into it, and hoping to pleasantly surprise someone on Christmas.  
     Do you remember the sense of curiosity, joy and hope as you wondered what 
Santa might bring or what could be wrapped up in that package under the tree?  That 
is more of what the coming of Christ and the gift of Christ is about. This is more than 
we can imagine. It is the possibility of being incredibly surprised by hope, love, peace 
and joy in ways we could not have done on our own! When someone inevitably asks 
you in the days ahead ñAre you ready for Christmas?ò, feel free to at least say 
ñProbably not.ò  

 
My Advent prayer is that you will be wonderfully surprised with some new sense of 
Godôs presence in your life and in this world.  
 
I look forward to seeing you in this watchful month of hope and especially on 
Christmas Eve for worship at 5:30, 7:30 or 10:30 pm. 
 
With anticipation,  
Pastor Mike 
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Youôre Invited 
To Celebrate The Gifts of Christmas:  

Hope, Love, Joy and Peace 

This Season, you and your friends, family, and neighbors  
are invited to these unforgettable  
Advent Worship celebrations 

 
Beginning Sunday, December 2     
Saturday Evening Worship 5:00 pm  
Sunday Morning Worship 10:00 am 

 
Christmas Eve, Monday Dec 24 

5:30 pm Childrenôs Candlelight Service 
7:30 pm Family Candlelight Service 

10:30 pm Communion and Candlelight Service 
 

More information at www.pumcri.org 
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Portsmouth UMC  

Mission Statement  
ñLive our faith in ways that will bring 
people to Christ: by Worshiping God, 
Growing our faith, Reaching out, and 
Serving people in need, in order to 
build a community that continues 
Christôs earthly mission.ò 

 

 Tell us your email 
addressé 

If you received the newsletter by U.S. 
mail and have an email address, 
please forward it to Maryteresa at the 
office:  

PortsmouthUMC@gmail.com 

Church Council Representatives 

Church Council Chair   John Cochran  

Church Council Secretary Susan Millard   

SPRC Bob Wheeler  

Education Gar Weymouth  

Finance Dave Brock   

History/Memorials Carol Hutchinson  

Lay Leader/SPRC Dick Taylor    

Missions Fred Dube  

Nominations Pastor Mike  

Public Relations Maryteresa Hicks  

Treasurer Amy Woynar  

Trustees Cliff Jeffries  

Congregational Care Committee Bryn Weymouth  

Worship   

Youth Representative Sophie Brock   

Phone numbers available in the Church Office at  401-683-4005 

 T H E    B a s I c S 
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HOW TO REACH PASTOR MIKE 

1 FIRST call the church office at  401-683-4005 

2 THEN . . . if I am not there, and that doesnõt work . . . please feel free to call my work cell number . . . 
or text me . . . at 401-787-4971 

3 NEXT please try emailing me at revmpike@gmail.com if you need a written reply.   

 

WHEN PASTOR MIKE IS NOT AVAILABLE ... 

PASTORõS DAY OFF Pastor Mikeõs day off will be Mondays. Please call or email the office if you 
need help.   

PASTORAL CARE If you need pastoral care during these times, please call the office.  Local 
pastors are available to visit while he is gone. 

 

Staff Hours  
 
 

   Rev. Michael Pike: 
   Office Hours - Pastor Mike  
Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  

11ñ1:00 pm 
(also available other times by 

appointment) 
 

Pastorõs Work cell  
# 401-787-4971 

Email at revmpike@gmail.com 
 

    
Maryteresa Hicks 
  (Church Secretary) hours are: 
 

 Monday through Friday:    
10am-2pm   

The office will be closed  
Dec. 24 & 25. 

 
    

      
Call the church office at 

 683-4005 

 

1 Laura Cochran 

 Shelby Sullivan-Bennis 

 Mary Hunter 

 Jan Oyer 

6 Jaqueline King 

 Mariah King 

7 Melissa Costa 

8 Emma Hendricks 

 Frank Hunter 

9 Mikki Menning Spero  

11 Carol Taylor 

12 Michaela Costa 

 Olivia Hendricks 

13 Pastor Mike Pike  

14 Amy Murphy 

 Jennifer Kreusch 

15 Terri Hendricks 

 Heather McHenry 

 Cody Kitchner 

 Barbara Kemper 

17 Matt Camisa 

 

17         Erin Anderson 

19 Phillip Rego 

 Tara Mulcahy 

 Val Ottone  

20 Emilie Cardone 

 Zachary King 

22 Jeff Spies 

 Jonathan Handren  

24 Marty Relyea 

27 Janice Johnson 

 Darlene Crow 

30 Matt Tiernan 

 Ben Farrea 
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Christmas waves a magic wand over this world, and behold,  
everything is softer and more beautiful.ò 

Norman Vincent Peale 
 
 

During this season of Advent letõs put aside all criticism, anger, frustration, gossip, 
stress, jealousy, anything negative in our lives and we will behold that everything 
truly is softer and more beautiful when Christmas arrives.  Please God, help us to 
do this.  Amen. 
 
ADVENT 
The Advent Season is very special at PUMC.  We are again using òWe Wait in Hopeó for the Candle 
Lighting Ceremony this Advent.  This music was purchased previously In Loving Memory of Lee and Joan 
Francis, parents of Karen Meyer.  It includes special candle lighting prayers and music for our  
Congregation and Adult Choir. We will again have a special Doxology for the four weeks of Advent and 
on Christmas Eve.  We will be singing òPrepare Ye the Way of the Lordó for our Choral Benediction 
during Advent. 
 
CHRISTMAS CANTATA òSING WITH JOY, SING NOEL!ó 
Our Cantata will be shared with the Congregation on Sunday, December 16th at our service.  COME and 
enjoy the scriptures and the wonderful uplifting music that the choir has prepared for you.  Please 
mark your calendars, pray for good weather and come to a very special worship service to thank our 
blessed Lord for all that he has done for us.  We will be singing selections given by Linda and John 
Simpson, Marjorie and Doug Wilkey and Jean and John Burton, selections given In Loving Memory of 
Larry and Joan Haskin, Richard Schlosky and Lee and Joan Francis. 
 
Narrators for the Cantata are Carol Hutchinson and Dick Taylor.  Jim Wilson will provide percussion 
accompaniment to our songs.  Kathy Shaw will be accompanying one of our anthems with the flute.  
Keith Mackenzie will accompany one of our anthems with his guitar.  We will have a special prelude on 
that day, a flute solo by Rachel Ouellette, a ninth grader at Bristol/Warren High School and it will be 
accompanied on the piano by her grandmother, Lorna Tiernan. 
 
THANK YOUé 
LaRaine Weatherby for her beautiful piano playing during Communion on November 4th, 
Adult Choir for singing at Offertory on November 4th and on November 18th and November 25th.  
 
LOOKING AHEAD  
Our Handbells, directed by Jan Rego, will be sharing two songs with us on December 23rd. 

 
We are still in the process of planning for our Christmas Eve Services.  Our Adult Choir will be singing 
at the 7:30 Service.  Marty Relyea will sing òO Holy Nightó at the 7:30 service and our  
instrumentalists, Kathy Shaw and Beth Brock will accompany òSilent Nightó on the flute and clarinet 
with Sheila at the organ.  Kathy Shaw will be playing òO Holy Nightó on the flute at the 10:30 service 
and will also accompany Silent Night at that service. Bob and Barbara Wheeler will be singing a duet at 
the 10:30 Service.  We are blessed at PUMC to have such fine talented people who share with us so 
beautifully and make our Christmas Services so special. 
 
Thank you to our Adult Choir, Guests of the Choir, Instrumentalists and ALL our volunteers in our  
music ministry.  We are very grateful at PUMC to have you share your talent with us and you are loved 
and appreciated by all of us.  Godõs continued blessings on all of you. 
 
Thank you to our Congregation for all the love and support you give to our music ministry.  May all of 
you have a Blessed Advent and Christmas Season. 
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THE ǶORțǹǱǳUTH ȝǲITȈD METǫȔǥȍST ȦǫURȦH  

ȂǥȝLT ȦǫǳIR 

PRȈSȈNțS 

 

ÖǹȍȓG ǾITH ǭȔY, ǹȍȓG ǲOȈL!× 

Tɯʍ C˓ˠisˢmaʟ St˛ˠʦ tʺlʋ ˔ʘ Sˌˠ˔pˢˤɼʍ ˉnʋ S˛nʐ 
 

ǹȝȓǥȂY, DEȦǧǱBER 16, 2018 

10:˪0ǡM 

ȦǫURȦH ǹȂNCǺǼAșY 

 

CǳME ȂȓD BE ǯIFTȈD ȍN THE ȚǶIǸIT OF ȦHǸȍSǺǱȂS ȂS 
ȀǳU HǧAR THE SȦǸȍPǺURȈS ȂȓD ǱȝǹIC ȂȗPǸȔPǸǬATE 

ǺO THE SǧȂǹȔN 

 

          FRǧE Ô ǲO ȦǫAșGE 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

     
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

         Please check out our PRAYER AND PRAISE WALL-  
     Here are ways you can use it: 

     1. Write something or someone that you would like prayed for. 

     2. Write something or someone you are grateful for 

     3. Take a prayer or praise off the wall that you would like to pray for. 

     4. If you posted a prayer and it was answered, write òansweredó 

     on the back so that we can see the power of Godõs faithfulness  

     and love. 

     Remember, there is POWER IN PRAYER 

                                                    -Congregational Care 

 

 

 

     FILE CABINET NEEDED-  
 

The Staff Parish Relations Committee (SPRC) is in need of a two-drawer lockable  
file cabinet to store committee records. Ideal would be one with separate locks on 
each drawer. Alternatively, a cabinet with one lock that locks both drawers  will  
work. If you have such a cabinet that we could use, please contact Maryteresa  
with particulars. The committee will be most grateful. 
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                   ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

          CHRISTMAS WREATHS have arrived! You can  
          Pick up your wreath from Beth Velsiz after Worship or during  
          office hours.   Please make checks payable to PUMC and write  
          ôwreathõ in the memo line.  If you did not order one but would  
          like one we have ordered extras.  Proceeds benefit the Down  
          East Maine Missions and the PUMC Youth Group. 

 
 

 
           

ADVENT WORKSHOP ð Children and families please join us on  
                     Sunday, Dec. 2nd after Worship! We will be meeting in  
                     the Parish Hall to create Advent materials to be used   
                     at home to celebrate Advent. Soup & sandwich will be  
                     provided. See the bulletin board to sign up and for details.  

 

      

 

 

     CHRISTMAS GIVING TREE 2018 

          The Christmas Giving Tree will be up and running from  
          Sat. December 1st to Sun. December 16th. The Giving  
          Tree is a mission project of PUMC which provides  
          assistance to local families during the Christmas  
          season. This year we will be assisting 9 families with  
          a total of 17 children.  If you would like to help by  
          providing a gift for a child please: 

 
    1.  Take a tag from the tree with a childõs requested gift item 
    2.  Sign your name and phone number beside the number that is on your tag  
         (on the clipboard by the tree) 
    3.  Purchase the gift item, wrap it and attach the tag  
    4.  Bring the wrapped gift with the tag attached into the church by Sun. Dec 16th  
         and place it under the tree.        
                      Thank You  

         (If Questions Please Contact Elizabeth Cochran) 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS  

 
SAFE SANCTUARIES TRAININGñ  

 
planned for January 20, with a make-up on February 10. 

  
      As you may know, everyone who works in any capacity with children at PUMC, and everyone   
      who has a key to the Church, is required to have annual Safe Sanctuaries training. The  
      training takes only about 20 minutes, and will be offered right after our Sunday church  
      service in the Sanctuary. 
  
      This training is an important part of keeping PUMC a safe place for all, particularly our  
      Children. Even if you are not currently working with Children, and even if you do not  
      currently have a key, this is a good opportunity for you to become more aware of what is 
      important to keep PUMC a safe sanctuary. And besides, this is a Methodist Church ð  
      surely there will be something to snack on! 
  
      Please hold one of the Sunday dates (January 20 or February 10, 2019) for this important 
      training. You may contact Bob Wheeler if you have any questions or concerns. 

 
   
 
 

 
          ELECTRONIC GIVING HAS ARRIVEDñ    
     Numerous congregants have expressed an interest in being able to electronically  
         donate from their mobile devices, (iPhones, tablets, & laptops) both for their  
         pledges as well as Special Appeals. We now have that capability.  Methods of  
         payment include Visa, Mastercard, Debit, Credit or Check. You can make a one  
         time payment or setup recurring automatic payments. The site that hosts the  
         financial transactions is a secure site with PCI security.  Following your  donation, 
         you will receive a receipt by email. At any time, you wish, you can display and/or  
         print an account status. 
         To give electronically, go to the new PUMC website (www.pumcri.org) or use the  
         direct link: https://give.mogiv.com/pumcgive.  You will have to create an account  
         the first time. If you have problems there will be additional guidance  posted on  
         the bulletin board. 
 
  PLEASE CHECK OUT THE NEW PUMC WEBSITE AT pumcri.org 

http://www.pumcri.org
https://give.mogiv.com/pumcgive
pumcri.org
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PORTSMOUTH PRAISES 

 
Praises go out to Allison Handren for organizing the Rope of Love again this year. Praises also to  
the 35 families who donated coats for the children in Portsmouth. 
 
Praises to Beth Brock for coordinating Brown Bag Sunday. Thank you, also to her team who helped 
sort the groceries after church on Nov. 18th. The team consisted of Barbara Kemper, Val Ottone, 
Holly Miller, Sophie Brock, Dave Brock, Bryn Weymouth, Teri Sparling, Nancy Dluhy, Jan Rego,  
Peggy Hanney, and Mickey Pike. 
 
Praises to Diane Peckham, Marjorie Wilkey, Jean Heiser, and Peggy Hanney for creating such a 
beautiful Thanksgiving altar. 
 
Praises and thanksgiving to all who purchased rolls and gave donations. Dave & Carol Hutchinson 
were able to raise $310.00 for the Missions Talent Dollar Program. 
 
Praises and thanksgiving to all our veterans, who have served our country and to those who are  
currently serving to preserve our freedoms.                                     
       ~Carol Hutchinson 
 

 

Dear Portsmouth UMC Family, 

 
It has been almost four months since we departed Portsmouth, Rhode Island for a new military  
assignment at Edwards Air Force Base, California.  During that time we drove across the country, 
moved into temporary housing, started new jobs, met new people, and established new daily  
routines.  We love it here in California and are excited about the opportunities that lie ahead.   
 

While looking forward, this time of transition has also allowed us to reflect back on the three  
years we lived in Rhode Island.  Having previously lived only in the western United States,  
we absolutely loved the opportunity to spend time in the northeast.  We toured large cities and 
small towns.  We tried new outdoor adventures such as sailing and kayaking.  We explored endless 
miles of coastline.  We tried new foods, learned new traditions, and soaked in the local  
culture.   
 

Among all the things we experienced in Rhode Island, there is one thing that made this  
assignment very special.  That is the time spent with all of you--our PUMC family.  You welcomed  
us with open arms from the first moment we stepped in the door.  You invited us to share in  
worship.  You encouraged us to get involved in fellowship.  You equipped us to reach out to  
others.  You inspired us to share in spiritual growth opportunities.  You made us feel at home.   
That is the wonderful thing about PUMC.  In Godõs house, everyone is at home.  God is the center  
of PUMC, and His love shines from every corner, through every conversation, and with every 
smile.  You taught us how to let Godõs love shine through us.  Thank you for this gift of love  
and for making us a part of the PUMC family.   
 

        ~ Bryan and Jennifer Stokes 
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GODõS COMMUNITY GARDEN 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

   VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: 

MONDAY, TUESDAY and THURSDAY, 10 AM ð 12 NOON 
             for general garden maintenance           

    
      FARM STANDS: 
           The Farm Stand are now closed for October; however vegetables will be  
       available in November at the following locations:  Florence Gray Food  
       Pantry, Newport, St.Paulõs Warm-Up Wednesday, Newport and at  
       the Bristol Food Pantry where anyone can apply for a card.  Please call  
       Peggy Hanney at 401-253-7627 for more information. 
 
  Godõs Community Garden is feeling blessed with our harvest of vegetables and herbs this year.  
  January thru October 2018, 5,098 lbs were given away free at our farm stands, soup kitchens and  
  pantries. 200 vases of flowers were delivered to our local nursing homes.  
 
  We set our goal this growing season for 5,000 lbs planning a clear vision and path to get there. A new   
  straw bale garden was created harvesting 502 lbs of squash and staggering our planting of greenhouse  
  cucumbers harvested 2,185 cukes weighing 1,340 lbs. Another big tally was 1,000 lbs of tomatoes. 
 
  October is our month we clear out the greenhouses and plant our winter harvesting crops.  
  November  thru February 2019 we will be delivering produce to the Salvation Army, Warm up  
  Wednesdays at St Paulõs UMC, Florence Gray Center Food Pantry and the Bristol Food Bank. 
  Our Farm Stands will be closed but our customers will be able to get their fresh greens each week at  
  the pantries.        
  
  I cannot believe how fast the year has gone. Our growing conditions were not ideal but that didnõt  
  matter much. We are always proud of the community garden even when things are falling apart.  
  We celebrate all the small surprises. They make us smile and laugh. Fun is better than perfect.  
 
  No need to worry as you can see this is GODõS AMAZING GARDEN.                    -Linda Wood 

  **Godôs Community Garden was recently awarded a $10,000 grant from  
  The Van Buren Charitable Foundation for an irrigation system.  Congratulations to  
  Linda, Peggy and the whole crew of volunteers! 

 
 

 

 

 

Peggyõs grandson helping out 
at the garden this summer. 
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Would you like to help beautify our church for Christmas with a poinsettia?  If so,  
please fill out the form below.  Make your check out to Diane Peckham and give it  
to her along with the bottom half of this form, or mail to: 
  
                                                      Diane Peckham 
 
      

      

     

 

 Deadline for orders in Tuesday, December 18th  

NOTE:         All orders go directly through Diane Peckham by phone or mail. 

 Remember:  Without a form and check received by the deadline, we will   
 be unable to pick up your poinsettia. 

 

Please be sure to Order Early!!! 

 
The cost per poinsettia is $15.00.  Feel free to order more than one poinsettia.   
Flowers will be placed in the Chancel by the Altar Committee.  They may be picked up  
after the 10:30 pm service on Christmas Eve or left to be delivered to a shut-in. 

 

------------------------- Cut here and give to Diane Peckham-------------------------  

 

Given by 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 

In Memory/Honor of 
__________________________________________________________________ 

 

___________ I will pick up after the 10:30pm service 

 

                            ___________ I wish mine delivered to a shut-in 

 

POINSETTIA ORDER FORM 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

 

 

 
 
  

 

 

  
 

 1 
 
5pmð Worship 

Service  

 

2 
10 am   

Worship  

Communion  

  

11 am Advent  

Workshop  

3  
7 pm Bible 

Study  

7pm Prayer 

Mtg ñEFC 

4 
 

 
4:30 Hand Bell  

6:30 Church 

Council  

5 

12:30pm -

Bible Study  

 

7pm Choir  

6 7 8 
 

 

5pmð Worship 

Service  

9 
10 am   

Worship  

    

 

 

10  
 
7 pm Bible 

Study  
 

11 
 
4:30 Hand Bell  

 

7:10 Finance  

12 

12:30pm -

Bible Study  

 

7pm Choir  
 

13 
 

 

14 
                            

 

15 
 
5pmð Worship 

Service   

Communion  

16 
10 am   

Worship - 
                           

Christmas 

Cantata  
 

17 
 

7 pm Bible 

Study  

18 
 
4:30 Hand Bell  

 

 

19 
12:30-Bible 

Study  

7pm Choir  

 

20 
9 am  

Congreg. 

Care  

21 
 

 

22 
        
5pmð Worship 

Service  

23 
10:00 am  

Worship  

  

 
 

24 
 

*Christmas 

Eve Services  

25 
 

 

 

 

26 
 

7pm Choir  

 
 

 

 27 
 

28 
 

29 
 

 

5pm -Worship 

Service  

30 
10 am  

Worship  

   31                *Christmas Eve Services:  

                                            -5:30pm Childrenõs Candlelight Service 

                                            -7:30pm Family Candlelight Service  

                                            -10:30pm Communion and Candlelight Service  

                                           **No  bible study 12/24 , 12/26 & 12/31  

                                       ***Church office will be closed 12/24 & 25.  

DECEMBER 2018 


